February 13, 1946.

Honorsble Fred M. Vinson,
Seeretary of the Treasury,
vashington 25, D. C.

Dear Fred:

In view of the responsibilities placed upon the Hational
Advisory Counell for giving guldance to the representatives of the
United States on the Intemational Fund and Bank, it haz cccurred to
we that it would be useful to have a special meeting of the Couneil
in the near future to consider the guestions which may arise at the
coming meeting of the BHoard of Governmors for these institutions.

I dare say that the Governors' meeting will consider & brosad
range of problams connected with the zdministration of the Bretton
Foods Institutions, not all of which can now be forseen. However, the
Counicll might devote some time to considering U. S. policy in matters
such &3 the following:

(1) Logcation of Pynd and Bapk. I understand the fisld
is still pretty vide open as between ¥Washington and New York,
with the foreign countries expected to support Kew York. I
think thut on the U. £. side we must weligh very carefully the
advantages of having the Fund and Bank in our financial center
ageinet the adventages of having them in the center where U, S.
policy is formed and where the U. S. representatives could be
in intimste contect with Government Agencies and with the Na-
tional  dvisory Council.

(2) vhetnier <xecutlive Jirectors and thelr slternatet

d be 1 s. I understand that there is con-
sidersble difference of opinion on this juestion between our
people and the foreign experts who have spoken on the subject.
¥e should consider the extent to which we wunt to press our
view.

(3) Policy on admission of new members. / number of im-
portant issues are involved here, in particular the question
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Honorable Fred ¥. Vinson -

of how far we should go in keeping the door open to Russia,
kustrsliz, and Hew “ealand, which did not meet the December
31 deadline.

In addition o these subjects, there are two further ones which

it seems to me the Hational /dvisory Council should consider, but shich
are of such a neture that they should probably be treated in an Executive
Session of the Council. These zre:

(1) Considers : ididstes for the Managing Direc
of t and the P dcnt of « It is obvious that
& great deal of the success of these institutions will depend
upon the persons chosen as their chief executive officers. I
appreciate that these officers will not be elected at the Board
of Governors' meeting, but 1 should bs surprised if the subject
did not come up for discussion there at lesst on an informal
basie,

(2) g nd_and
I do not know that the thinking has bm on this mbjcet thtu
far. It is clear, however, that these salaries should receive
gerious considseration, not only from the point of view of at-
tracting men of the necessary caliber but also with & view to
establishing an appropriate relationship between the sums paid
to Executive Directors on the one hand and tc the Wanaging Di-
rector of the Fund and President of the Bank on the other,

dincerely yours,

(Signed) M. S. Eccles

Chairmean.

Jd¥imla
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